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This was my highlight of a recent garden tour to France and England. Phil Johnson is a delightful, passionate and obviously skilled designer/plantsperson and the sheer joy of sharing his elation the day after he won Best Garden in Show was a never-to-be-repeated experience. The display gardens at Chelsea are off-limits to the public, and are viewed from behind barriers, however we were royally treated to the best possible opportunities.
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Our Garden Tour guide was Angus Stewart, renowned Australian native plant breeder and supplier of many of the plants used in the winning entry. Phil regards Angus as his mentor and inspiration, and so this gave us a unique opportunity to get inside that garden. 

The team that put the entry together are all to be congratulated for their skill, sponsorship and faith in the horticulture industry in Australia. And what a year to win! 100 years of Chelsea Flower Show is quite an event. The Show has only been cancelled 8 times (during World Wars) and each year seems to grow grander and produce something even more spectacular than before.

English gardeners spend more time and money on their favourite pastime than any European counterpart and the pressure is on to show the very best available.

In the time it has operated, over 5,900 exhibitors have produced amazing displays. Only 250 of those have come from overseas, and most of them from Holland. Flemings (Australian nursery, based in Melbourne) sponsored the first entry with Australian content in 2004, and have sponsored 9 entries since then, each with a different garden designer. This year’s sponsors were Trailfinders, Flemings Nurseries, the Victorian State Government and Phillip Johnson Landscapes – perhaps it should be known as a Victorian entry rather than an Australian entry.

The award of Best in Show is the most prestigious in a complicated system of awards at Chelsea. Basically, if you are chosen to exhibit your submission, you are already a winner. 

Generation Gardens showed changing styles of gardening (4 entries), Artisan Gardens encouraged emerging designers in smaller plots (8 entries), Fresh Gardens displayed exciting new concepts in non-traditional ways (11 Gardens) and the Show Gardens produce extravagant displays of the very best in design and materials (15 entries).

The medal system of awards is quite complicated. There are four categories but there are multiple medals awarded in each category. It’s more like a grading system, rather than reflecting the best, next, and so on (like the Olympics). The medals are awarded on Overall Impression, Overall Design, Choice of Plants, Construction and, most importantly, Objectives. If the submitted concept design is not rigidly adhered to, the Garden will be marked down, even if it excels in the Overall Impression etc.

This year Phil’s entry gained one of the Gold Medals, and later was awarded the top honour - Best in Show. This award was introduced in 1984 and has never previously been awarded to a non English team. 


It was a unanimous, but controversial decision, much criticised by the British press. I really hope that the Australian horticulture industry gets a boost from this recognition and there are increased sales of Aussie natives and design ideas. Flemings, in particular, deserve praise for their years of support and huge monetary contributions.

The good news I can share with you is that you may all have an opportunity to have a closer look at the winner. Phil told me that there has been agreement, in principle, to re-creating the garden in Melbourne. These plans were agreed with Melbourne’s Mayor the day after the announcement, but there are no details yet about when or where, although it will possibly be a permanent display. Sadly, the original would have been dismantled after the 5 days of the Chelsea Show as the site has to be rehabilitated to it’s function as part of the grounds of the Royal Hospital, Chelsea.

Janine Shoemark

Success at the Chelsea Flower Show 











Next month we will be able to experience some armchair travel.





Janine will be our guest speaker.  Her subject will be her recent overseas Garden Trip that she and her husband, Peter enjoyed so much.  There will be lots of photos and some very interesting stories from Janine.








